 MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 9 JANUARY 2017 AT 7.00pm 
Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs D Pay



Mr P Brown

Mr W Champion

Councillor Mrs Fulljames (part) 




OCC

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1. APOLOGIES

Mr Moore. Mr J-P Hudson. 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None 
3. MINUTES
Minutes of meeting of 7 November 2016 were approved.
4. MATTERS ARISING

· Mrs. Pay and the Clerk continue to liaise in the production of a leaflet to elicit further support from the community, particularly for the Village Hall committee and for the Parish Council, where we still have vacancies for two members. 
5.MID CHERWELL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Resolution re Draft Policies

· Members have given consideration to the draft polices (December 2016 version) and resolved to support the completion of the MCNP on the basis if the draft policies. Members noted that further revisions to these policies may be agreed by the MCNP Forum and gives its support to the commencement of public consultation on the MCNP prior to formal submission to Cherwell District Council. The Chairman and Clerk signed the resolution.

Public discussion and questions re draft polices communication – December 2016 

· A leaflet had been circulated to all parishioners in December which outlined the draft policies which will form the basis of the MCNP. Parishioners had been invited to attend this PC meeting (or any of the other parish engagement meetings noted within the leaflet) if they had any questions or feedback. In the event no parishioners attended the meeting. 
· Members noted the Minutes of the Forum meeting of 9 November and the December update. 

· Members agreed to provide grant of £155.00 for the year 2017/18 to assist in covering admin costs of MCNP.

· Mr Champion will attend the next Forum meeting on 18 January 2017.

6. FINANCE

Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Bank Interest 
Barclays Bank (compensation) 
	£     2.27
£ 125.00
	A J Fulljames re British Legion donation
Safe Custody Fee
	£ 30.00
£   1.00


Playground – Treasury Stock Accrued Interest
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Interest Tsy Stock 8% 2021
	£   113.80 
	 
	


Business Savings Account
· Further to discussion at the last meeting and in line with recommendations from our Auditor, members approved the opening of a 95 day notice deposit with Nationwide Building Society with a deposit of £10,000. This will attract a small sum in interest applied annually. It will remain on deposit until such time as future expenditure on Playground improvements and Village Hall Maintenance have been quantified and agreed. 
 Precept
· CDC require our submission no later that 20 January 2017. A Budget for 2017/18 had been prepared and circulated to Members prior to the meeting. Reserves remain healthy but given the uncertainties over the possible repair work required at the Village Hall and possible replacement of equipment at the Playground, it was felt prudent to retain these relatively untouched for the present time. After discussion it was agreed to set an unchanged Precept of £3200.00 for 2017/18 but members agreed that the situation re expenditure, particularly on the Playground will need to be resolved before considering the budget and Precept for 2018/19. 
7. PLAYGROUND
· Mrs O’Dwyer has not yet approached us with any proposals for repair or refurbishment but will do so in due course. The Clerk will write to Mrs O’Dwyer. 
8.VILLAGE HALL

Social Events
· Christmas Bazaar and Breakfast raised in excess of £400.00. 
Roof/damp issue.
· Mrs. Pay is pursuing a further quote for repair to chimney brickwork etc. A costing re scaffolding is awaited before this can be finally quantified. 
Remedial work - Window Frames/Kitchen Fire Door/cracks in surround
· InsideOut has completed the work to the windows and frames. They have yet to install the monitoring device re cracks in the fire door surround. Mrs Pay will pursue. 

Post Office 
· Following the tragic death of Mrs Steer in November the satellite office which opened every Thursday had closed. It has now re-opened with effect from 5 January. 
9. CORRESPONDENCE
Telephone box.
· This telephone box has been unused for some considerable time and BT proposes to remove it. Members have no objection and CDC has agreed to the removal. 

10. PLANNING MATTERS 

Under Urgent Business arrangements we have responded to:

Consultation on review of Part 1 of CDC Local Plan 2011-2031 re Oxford’s unmet housing need. 
· This is a further consultation following presentation of an ‘Options Paper in February/March 2016.

· Briefly, the Strategic Housing Market Assessment undertaken in 2014 concluded that Oxford City (OC) requires 28000 new houses by 2031 to meet its growth needs but has the potential to provide only 10212. 

· Strictures contained within the Cherwell Local Plan place an apparent  ‘duty to co-operate’ to help meet the needs of OC and CDC seeks further views on providing 4400 houses within Cherwell to meet the needs of OC. 

· We have responded. Briefly our stance remains unaltered that if OC has a need for housing then it should be provided as close to OC as possible and not simply off-loaded to Cherwell and other Oxfordshire districts which will only add to the significant commuting which already goes on within this county. We have suggested that there should be a rigorous appraisal of brownfield and other sites within OC to accommodate housing and also an appraisal of greenbelt areas to redefine the city boundaries. 

· The current proposals seem to indicate that if the housing above mentioned is agreed then it will probably be concentrated in the Kidlington/Begbroke area.  

Councillor Mrs Fulljames commented that she and the other Bicester County Councillors represented on OCC had met to consider this consultation. 
· concerned that CDC should be considering this level of housing. 
· of the view that OC should cease to pursue commercial development if the level of housing required as a result could not be contained within its boundaries. 

· noted that South Oxfordshire District Council (SO) had not agreed any level of housing apportionment when they could have used green belt land (Grenoble Road). (The Clerk will write to CDC to enquire specifically why CDC had seemingly agreed so readily to its apportionment when SO had not).  

· concerned also re the number of sites identified (by developers and others within the appendices to the consultation) for possible future development. 
Albion Land 
· Notice of Appeal lodged on 8 December 2016. No date yet fixed.  

11. OXON CC
In addition to her comments above, Councillor Mrs Fulljames stated that OCC will be setting a budget in February and will now be allowed by central government to levy an increase of 3% for two years specifically to assist with Adult and other social care. 
Public sector re-organisation in Oxfordshire.

· Members noted the latest briefing note issued in December. 
12. CHERWELL DC
· Members had been circulated with notes from the Parish Liaison meeting held on 9 November 2016. 
13. TRAFFIC
· Within the planning application 14/02121/OUT re Himley Farm, the    addition to the Environment Statement specifically outlines traffic calming proposals for Middleton Stoney. The report concentrates solely on Himley Farm traffic but fails to address the full impact of traffic emanating from all of the current developments in and around Bicester (e.g.Kingsmere, NWB, Upper Heyford etc) and we have objected to the proposals. The Chairman and Clerk have formulated a letter to OCC stating that a wider study by OCC of all traffic impacts upon MS should be made in order to assess possible mitigation and that MSPC should be involved in this process and suggesting a meeting with OCC and the PC.  

Weight limit on B430. 
· The Chairman is in touch with Ardley with Fewcott and Weston-on-the-Green Parish Councils.
14. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
 Dog fouling
· A parishioner had raised concerns again with particular regard to areas in School Lane and Bicester Road and suggested that a dog waste bin be provided. Costs of such a bin had been ascertained. Members discussed the issue and felt that it was not merely a question of cost but that provision of a dog waste bin would not be effective to counter the anti-social behaviour of the very small minority of dog owners who do not take the waste home for disposal. 

· It was pointed out that leaving dog waste in a public place is a prosecutable offence and the CDC Dog Warden has the power to fine or prosecute. To this end, if any parishioner knows the identity of a culprit then details can be reported, in confidence, to the CDC Dog Warden Service on 01295 221633. 
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None

16. NEXT MEETING

· The next meeting will be held on Monday 6 March 2017 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 

· Future meeting date has also been fixed - Monday 8 May 2017 – Annual Parish Meeting followed by Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council.
Meeting closed at 8.04pm 
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